
Quilt Show NEWS: Good Jobs Still Open    Quilt Show NEWS: Good Jobs Still Open    Quilt Show NEWS: Good Jobs Still Open    Quilt Show NEWS: Good Jobs Still Open        

The quilt show planning took a major detour in February when 
Bonnie Epperson needed to resign due to health issues and I 
stepped in to head the show.  Bonnie had filled many of the 
show committee chair positions but these still need to be 
filled: 

Co-chair – will work with me to oversee the 2018 show, 
and will learn the ropes of the chair’s position with the 
hope they will take over for the 2020 show. 

Boutique – the boutique is a great opportunity for guild 
members to sell handcrafted items with a share of sales 
going to the guild; some items are also donated to the 
guild to sell.  This position could be filled by a 
committee of 3 or 4 people to spread the work around.  

Quilt Acquisitions – this position has been pared down 
significantly, as the Data Management chair will now 
handle computer input.  Key duties include organizing 
the quilt collectors and managing delivery of quilts at 
the show. 

Tickets – managing pre-sales and tickets at the show. 

We have some great ideas percolating that will make this 30th 
Anniversary Show one of our best ever. Freddy Moran is our 

(Continued on page 6) 

May Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda Newman    
At the May 10 Guild meeting, Velda 
Newman will speak on “A Painter’s 
Approach to Quilt Design.” Velda is a 
contemporary fiber Artist from Nevada City, 
California. She will discuss the evolution of 
her career in quilt making since the mid-
1980’s and demonstrate how certain artistic 
principles have contributed to her personal 
style.  

Velda’s large-scale designs, portraying 
subjects from nature, have been exhibited throughout the U.S., Europe, 
Australia and Japan. She uses textiles and threads the way other artists use 
paints and brushes. Her primary source of inspiration is the natural world and 

(Continued on page 4) 

Volume 29, No.10 

Coastlines 
Coasta l  Qui l ters  Gui ld  of  Santa  Barbara & Goleta,  Cal i fornia  

April 2018 

Inside this issue: 

Birthdays 2 

Board and 

Committee Info 

2 

President’s 

Message and 

Guild News 

3 

Events  4 

Resources and 

Guild Information 

5 

Guild News 6 

BOM Pattern 7 

Musical MemoriesMusical MemoriesMusical MemoriesMusical Memories    
“Reveal” is Here!“Reveal” is Here!“Reveal” is Here!“Reveal” is Here!    

 
Our 2018 Challenge exhibit and 
voting will take place at the April 
12 meeting. Please invite friends 
and family (guests are free) but 
remember that only guild 
members may vote. Doors will 
open at 6:00 for your convenience, 
and prizes will be awarded after 
the break.  
 
A hearty thank-you to those who 
participated. We hope you enjoyed 
your tour down "Memory 
Lane" and think you'll all agree 
that the quality of the "Musical 
Memories" entries is top-notch.  
 
Pamela Holst, Edalee Keehn, 
Darilyn Kisch,  

Barbara MacCallum,  

Challenge Committee 
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CQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARD    
 President  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sam McIlraith 
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
  Carole Kennedy 
 Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 
  Shirley Morrison 
  Margaret Dear 
 Parliamentarian  Pamme Mickelson 
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Sue Kadner 
 

STANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEES    
 2018 HOC Quilt Show  Irelle Beatie  
 Block of the Month  Marty Frolli 
  Rochelle Schneider 
 Challenge  Pam Holst 
  Edalee Keehn 
  Barbara MacCallum 
  Darilyn Kisch 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin 
  Linda Kriss 
  Diane Moore 
 Librarians  Carol Hart 
  Knotty Threads 
 Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  Sue Orfila 
 Refreshments  OPEN 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Darilyn Kisch 
 SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 
 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

 Maravilla Craft Room, 

 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled 

 Goleta Valley Community Center 

 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160 

 www.coastalquilters.org 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

April BirthdaysApril BirthdaysApril BirthdaysApril Birthdays    
 

Roxanne Barbieri 5th 
Nancy King 5th 
Laura Perry 5th 
Margaret Kocimski 8th 
Grant House 10th 
Juli E Shulem 10th 
Elizabeth Shasberger 12th 
Maryann Huggins 13th 
Norah McMeeking 13th 
Margaret Dear 18th 
Jean McCaffrey 19th 
Karen Pickford 20th 
Louise Salgado 20th 
Linda Kriss 21st 
Judith McCaffrey* 23rd 
Sam McIlraith 23rd 
Elaine Rottman 25th 
Paula Whited 25th 
Paulette Ley 26th 
Diana Hamilton 27th 
Gwendolyn Jeter 27th 
Linda Karppinen* 27th 
Darilyn Kisch 28th 
Nancy Olsen 30th 
 

*  New or Returning Member 

 

 

RefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshments    
 
Please bring something to share for 
Refreshments! 

Reminder   Reminder   Reminder   Reminder       
If you change your address, phone or 
email address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline     
is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
Questions or Submissions: 
cqgeditor@gmail.com  
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President’s Message: President’s Message: President’s Message: President’s Message: Starting a ProjectStarting a ProjectStarting a ProjectStarting a Project    

 

Spring brings the promise of new growth. I am thinking of spring in a different way. I have hopes that 
spring will bring forth newfound energy, fresh ideas and a desire to be part of a wonderful 
organization that just gave 33 quilts to Montecito Union School for their kindergartners who survived 
the Thomas fire and flood. 

The Coastal Quilters Guild has afforded you the opportunity to take quilting classes from nationally-
known teachers at a discounted rate. Provided monthly meetings to meet with these teachers, catch 
up with friends and share your quilting experience. Not to forget, an extensive lending library is also 
available for your benefit. For over 30 years the Guild has been an asset to this community, gifting 
quilts (Visiting Nurse and Hospice, Unity Shop, Teddy Bear Cancer foundation, Project Linus, 
Hillside House, Rescue Mission, St. Vincent’s, 9/11, etc.), cradle kits, placemats and breast pillows.  

This organization exists for all of us and it will only survive if members take a more proactive stance 
in its success. Please help us survive by working together. Fill a soon-to-be vacant slot on the board 
and/or committee chair position. Share the experience with your friend(s), by co-chairing a position. 
Please help. 

Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President 

Your Guild Needs YouYour Guild Needs YouYour Guild Needs YouYour Guild Needs You    

The guild is an important part of all our lives. To keep it 
robust and thriving, we need people to serve on the board 
and committees. We currently need a new President, 
Public Relations chair, one more Speaker Liaison and a 
Refreshments Chair, as well as a few committee 
members.  

The first two are critical positions. Our President guides 
the board and members to ensure lively meetings, great 
workshops and overall governance. While it is an 
important role, it is a fully supported one—the board and 
committee chairs are there for the President, so it’s not 
onerous or boring! Public Relations is key, too. 
Committees keep our interests alive and support our 
meetings. If you’re interested in a committee, feel free to 
contact the committee chair for more details.  

Keeping our guild alive in the community—for our 
members, as well as the greater community beyond—is 
so important. We know quilting is a valued, time-honored 
passion, and we want to share that with our neighbors and 
friends. Thanks for considering how you can support your 
guild. For questions or more information: 
pamme@heartsriding.org or 805-636-7795.  

Pamme Mickelson, Parlimentarian 

Please Join Us for CoffeePlease Join Us for CoffeePlease Join Us for CoffeePlease Join Us for Coffee    

In a creative slump? Have a question 
about the guild? Need inspiration? Not 
sure about the upcoming 
quilt show? Or maybe you 
are challenged with a 
pattern instruction or 
technique? 

You need coffee!  

Join me on Monday, April 
16 at 10am for a chat. We can talk 
about whatever is on your quilting mind.  

Newer members are especially 
encouraged. This is a great chance to 
meet other quilters one-on-one, and get 
the inside scoop on what's happening in 
the guild.  

RSVPs are nice but not required. If you 
can make it April 16th, come on by! 

Monday, April 16, 10am 

Home of Darilyn Kisch, 7335 
Greensboro St, Goleta (out past Costco) 

689-1480 

Cheers, 

Darilyn  Kisch 
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Sewjourners Exhibit – Sticks 
and Stones 
The Arts Fund Community 
Gallery 
205-C Santa Barbara St., SB 
On view March 16 - May 12 
 
Quilting by the Sea 2018 
Camarillo Quilters Association 
Ventura County Fairgrounds  
April 13, 10-5: April 14, 9-3 

San Jose Quilt Museum 
through April 15 
520 So. 1st St. San Jose 
Wed.-Fri. 11-4, Sat.-Sun. 11-3 
Ethnic textiles, human hair art, 
fabric sculpture  
 
 
 
 
 

Quilts from Bolt to the Bed 
Los Angeles County Quilters 
Guild 
Greek Orthodox Church, Long 
Beach 
Sat. April 27, 9-5; Sun. April 28, 
9-3 
 

Events Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around California    

Sewjourners’ Gallery Exhibit: “Sticks and Stones”Sewjourners’ Gallery Exhibit: “Sticks and Stones”Sewjourners’ Gallery Exhibit: “Sticks and Stones”Sewjourners’ Gallery Exhibit: “Sticks and Stones”    

The March 16 opening reception of “Sticks and Stones”, an exhibition by the satellite group 
Sewjourners at the Santa Barbara Arts Fund, was a rousing success. Close to 120 friends and 
admirers showed up despite heavy rain. The Fund’s past president wrote appreciatively that the 
"show fits in beautifully with what the Arts Fund hopes to accomplish in 
bringing local artists into the spotlight. Your show is a knockout in both 
beauty and accomplishments...besides its quality of uniqueness. I was in 
awe of the skills required...and the imagination.”  

The exhibition is on display Wednesday-
Sundays at the SB Arts Fund Gallery at 
the corner of Santa Barbara and 
Yanonali Streets in the Funk Zone, 12:00
-5:00 until May 12. A conversation with 
the artists is scheduled for April 11, 6:00-
7:30. All are welcome. 

Isabel Downs, for Sewjourners 

her exquisitely crafted quilts reflect the detail and design she finds 
there. Her work is included in public and private collections and has 
appeared in national and international publications, including 
MASTERS Art Quilts, published in 2008. Her quilt ZINNIA received 
the Quilts Japan Prize. Her books include Velda Newman: A 
Painter’s Approach to Quilt Design (Fiber Studio Press) and A 
Workshop With Velda Newman (C & T Publishing, also an e-book 
on Amazon). 

On Friday, May 11, 2018, Velda will conduct the workshop 
“Texture & Form.” Nature is an endless source of beauty and inspiration. With this in mind, Velda 
will teach a technique to eliminate the “flat” look and make fabric very interesting. These easy 
machine stitching techniques can be used for quilts or clothing. So much to learn….so little time! 
You can register for this fun workshop at the April meeting or by contacting Francine Smith at 
francinesspot@cox.net. 

 Carole Kennedy, Speaker Liaison 

May Speaker (Continued from page 1) 
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Quilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s Resources    
 
Art & Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center  
Authorized Janome Dealer--Service of most brands, 
Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale. 2124 E. 
Thompson Blvd. Ventura, CA 93001  805-643-8536  
 
The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. 
Authorized Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, 
Buellton, CA 93427      805-693-0174 
www.thecreationstation.com    
 
Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042  
 
Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429       
805-899-3947  
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com  
 
Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large 
quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. 
www.sbcustomquilting.com    
805-687-2063  
 
Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite 
B, Santa Barbara, CA      805-962-0929 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    
 
Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, 
knitting, needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, 
yarns and classes, & fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, 
CA 93013       
805-566-1250  
roxannequilts.com  
   
Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 
www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784  
 
Norah McMeeking  
20% off my 5-star class “Precision Machine Piecing” 
www.craftsy.com/ext/NorahMcMeeking_168_H  
Guild classes & Workshops: norah@bellabellaquilts.com 
 

 Block of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month News    
 

In March, Barbara MacCallum won 32 Card 

Tricks blocks done up in jewel tone batiks. 

Marty Frolli, Block of the Month Chair 

Door PrizesDoor PrizesDoor PrizesDoor Prizes    

Door prize winners for March were: 

Basket #1 - Patricia Latourell 
Basket #2 - Lesley Fagan – St. Patrick's Hat 
Basket #3 - Elisa Purnell 
Special prize donated by speaker - Marcia 
Greiten 
 
Elizabeth Jenquin, Linda Kriss, Diane Moore, 
Door Prize Committee 

Community Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts News    

This month is the Challenge, so we will have 

a small table for community quilts. We are 

featuring boxes containing only squares, 

which you can take and make into a pro-

ject.  Each box contains squares of a single 

size, from 1.5" to 5".  Come over and choose 

a box to enjoy the "challenge" of working with 

squares.  

Carol Fay, Community Quilts 
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Library NewsLibrary NewsLibrary NewsLibrary News    

We are so fortunate to have our guild library to borrow 
books from. Although some are a few decades old, 
they still teach valuable lessons offering enticing quilt 
designs. Browse among the bins, because donation 
books and new purchases continually expand our 
offerings. Loaned books are due back the next month 
but may be renewed—let us know when you need 
more time. On Guild night, it's important to remember 
our name badges, so why not place your guild library 
books with your badge, in your car, a few 
days ahead of time so they'll be remembered 
for the meeting?  

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Sad newsSad newsSad newsSad news    
We received news that former member Joanne Coulter died recently (March 2018). 

She was a Coastal Quilt Guild member from 1996-2000. Due to failing health she has not been 
active in a while. She was a member of the Doll Funs satellite group.  She worked at Craft 
Village (Craft Essentials) for some time. A talented quilter especially in applique. She had a 
wonderful laugh and a great sense of humor.  She will be missed. 

Days for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew Day    
The Daysies, a Guild satellite 
group, meets once a month to 
sew reusable feminine hygiene 
kits for girls and women in 
impoverished countries. We follow the 
guidelines of Days for Girls International. 
Come join us for our next Sew Day—everyone 
is welcome. If interested in attending, please 
contact Marty Frolli. 

Monday, April 16th from 9 am - 3 pm at the 
Goleta Valley Community Center, Rooms 1 
and 2 

Marty Frolli, Daysies Satellite Group 

Raffle Basket DonationsRaffle Basket DonationsRaffle Basket DonationsRaffle Basket Donations    
We are so excited to put together the $$ making baskets for our September quilt show.   

Have you had a chance to go through your many quilting gadgets, supplies and patterns to see what 
duplicates you may have, or those “had-to-have-never-used” items that maybe someone else can make good 
use of? They would be a great addition to one of our baskets.   

Any pre-cuts that you don’t think you’re going to get around to using, we would be happy to take off your 
hands.  And then you’ll have more room for new additions to your stash!   

Do you have any packaged battings that ended up not being your favorite brand? Maybe it’s 
time to do a good spring-cleaning of your quilt room…..I know mine needs it desperately, 
any volunteers? 

We will be next to the community quilts table at the guild meeting in April to collect any and 
all donations. Thank you for helping us create the most awesome raffle baskets a quilt show 
could ask for!! 

Lynette Lishman, Liz Turner, Marilyn Martin 

Featured Artist. We also plan to have Community Quilts as a show highlight, to make the public 
more aware of our many contributions to our community over the years.  

I hope you are all working on your show quilts or have ideas that are percolating.  I have LOTS of 
ideas but am having trouble starting.  I have many to choose from that are in the works but no 
definite plan as yet – but that’s pretty typical for me. 

This is the GUILD show and we want to make it the best ever, so your input is always appreciated. 
If you have any questions, comments or suggestions, please let me know (805-569-3930, 
irellebeatie@cox.net).   

Irelle Beatie, Harvest of Colors Chair 

Quilt Show News (Continued from page 1) 
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

April Meeting Reminders:April Meeting Reminders:April Meeting Reminders:April Meeting Reminders:  

• Wear Name Tag 
 

Bring 
 Refreshments 

 Block of the Month  

 Show and Tell 

 Money and address labels for 
door prizes 

 Money for Workshop Signups 

 Due Library Books (and check 
out a new one) 

 Items for the Treasure Table 

 Donations for Quilt Show Raffle 

 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
 
This month’s meeting:  Thursday, April 12th 
 Doors open at 6:30pm, Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
Workshop:  No workshop in April 
  
Board Meeting:  Thursday, April 19th at 6:30pm 
 
Next Month’s meeting:  May 10th 


